### **PARISH COUNCILLORS**

Mrs Mary Raynar-Chairman 01439 788503

Mrs Josie Thrower-Vice Chairman 01439 788463

Mr Ray Lane 01439 788291

Mr Ian Sigston 01439 788618

Mrs Carolyn Smith 01439 788 484

Clerk.

Mrs I D Farley 01653 628858

48, Sycamore Close

Slingsby

York

YO62 4BG

**County Councillor** 

Mrs Clare Wood 01904 489362

**District Councillor** 

Mr Jim Bailey 01751 417292

Parish Council meetings are held on the first Thursday of each month at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. All parishioners are welcome to attend.

If you wish the Parish Council to discuss a subject it must be sent to the Clerk no later than 10 days before the meeting.

The next parish council meeting will be on Thursday March 3<sup>rd</sup> 2011.

# AMPLEFORTH PARISH COUNCIL

# **NEWSLETTER**

## FEBRUARY 2011

Website www.ampleforthparishcouncil.co.uk

Email ampleforthpc@aol.com



#### **AMPLEFORTH PARISH COUNCIL**

Ampleforth Parish Council seeks an enthusiastic person to take on the post of Clerk.

Duties include, acting as advisor to the council, minute taking, and dealing with correspondence, filing and accounts. It is essential to be computer literate.

The Clerk is required to work 9hrs per week to include some evenings.

Experience in local government administration would be an advantage but not essential as training will be given.

Further details are available from;-

Mrs D Farley
48, Sycamore Close
Slingsby
York
YO62 4BG

Tel 01653 628858

Closing date for applications: 1st March2011

#### **DOG FOULING**

There is a great deal of dog mess on the grass verge on Station Road at the junction with Geldgate. Please pick up any mess your dog makes as anyone seen will be reported to the Dog Warden.

#### **PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS**

The Parish Council elections will take place on

## **MAY 5<sup>TH</sup> 2011**

Being a Parish Councillor is a very interesting and worthwhile job.

Two of the councillors are retiring this year and this will give an opportunity to interested people to put up for election.

A notice will be put on the village notice board in April giving details of how to apply.

#### **FOOTPATH**

The Parish Council are in the process of trying to have the footpath diverted across the field behind St Hilda's School due to the closure of the path across St Benedict's Close. Yorkshire Housing was not able to put it across the development for legal reasons. It is proposed to put a new path along the field side and make it accessible in all weathers, If the land owners are agreeable.